
 
 

 

OCTG 2024 RI 
 
BY EMAIL:  ottava@ticaret.gov.tr; embassy.ottawa@mfa.gov.tr; basbuga@ticaret.gov.tr;  

ottawa@trade.gov.tr  
 
Mehmet Hakan Akgun 
Chief of Commercial Counsellor 
Embassy of the Republic of Türkiye 
197 Wurtemburg Street 
Ottawa, ON  K1N 8L9 
 

January 31, 2025 
 
Dear Mehmet Hakan Akgun: 
 
I am writing to inform you that, on this date, the Canada Border Services Agency (CBSA) 
concluded a re-investigation pursuant to the Special Import Measures Act (SIMA), respecting  
the normal values and export prices of certain oil country tubular goods (OCTG) originating in 
or exported from the Separate Customs Territory of Taiwan, Penghu, Kinmen and Matsu 
(Chinese Taipei), India, Indonesia, South Korea, Thailand, Türkiye and Vietnam (OCTG II). 
As part of this re-investigation, the CBSA also updated the surrogate normal values of certain 
seamless carbon or alloy steel oil and gas well casing (SC) and certain OCTG (OCTG I) 
originating in or exported from China.  
 
The re-investigation was initiated on June 27, 2024, as part of the CBSA’s ongoing enforcement 
of the Canadian International Trade Tribunal’s (CITT) orders respecting: 
 

 November 28, 2018, in Expiry Review No. RR-2017-006 (SC); 
 December 10, 2020, in Expiry Review No. RR‑2019‑005 (OCTG I); and 
 December 30, 2020, in Expiry Review No. RR‑2019‑006 (OCTG II). 

 
For additional information, you may refer to the Notice of Conclusion of Re-investigation, which 
will be posted on the CBSA’s website at: www.cbsa-asfc.gc.ca/sima-lmsi. 
 
Please be advised that the following memorandum has been updated: Memorandum D14-1-8: 
Administrative Review Policy— Special Measures Import Act (SIMA). The updated 
memorandum outlines a transition from an ad hoc system to an annual review system for 
administering updates to normal values, export prices, and amounts of subsidy (collectively, 
“SIMA values”). This adjustment aims to ensure more reliable and precise maintenance of SIMA 
values to enhance the enforcement of CITT orders and findings. 
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Should you have any questions pertaining to this re-investigation, please contact Shawn Ryan, 
A/Assistant Director, Anti-dumping and Countervailing Investigations Division, 
at 902-943-9978 or by email at Shawn.Ryan@cbsa-asfc.gc.ca. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
Sean Borg  
A/Executive Director 
Trade and Anti-dumping Programs Directorate 


